
so well received. We plan to extend an 
invitaƟon to ladies at neighboring clubs 
to come for a fun day of golf. Watch for 
info about a “Girls Just Want to Have 
Fun” day in September.   
     Looking further down the road to 
2023, the LW WGA  plans to sponsor a 
Women’s InvitaƟonal Tournament next 
year. Special thanks to Charmelle 
Vondrak for volunteering to help get 
this kind of event organized! I am sure 
there will be plenty of jobs for anyone 
who is willing to help make our first 
effort at having a major event a big  
success. 
Let’s play golf! 

Joni Stoy 
WGA President 
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Welcome to the following ladies who  have added 
Lake Windcrest to their golf memberships: 

     Will it ever end?? This is the ques-
Ɵon we are all asking as we head into 
August, characterisƟcally hoƩer than 
June  or July. Hopefully we will see the 
much needed relief and enjoy some 
rainfall (except, of course on our 
playdays.) 
     Actually, considering the blistering 
heat, the golf course is in remarkably 
good shape. The recent cart restrictions, 
while creaƟng an addiƟonal hardship 
for us, has been necessary to preserve 
the course from catastrophic damage. 
Your conƟnued cooperaƟon, is most 
appreciated. 
     Expanding on the topic of cart path 
only, the quesƟon has been raised re-
garding the Mars/Venus Tournament 
scheduled for August 20th. The policy 
of CPO has currently been liŌed on 
Saturdays and just this past weekend for 
Saturday and Sunday. Therefore, we 
will not expect you to play this tourna-
ment with cart path only restricƟons. 
Another quesƟon which has been 
raised is whether you may choose your 
own partner for the Mars/Venus and 

the answer is yes; however, please 
note who your partner will be in 
the comment secƟon at the     Sig-
nUp link. Or, feel free to sign up as a 
single and we will try to find a part-
ner for you. This is a really fun tour-
nament so don’t miss out on this 
“baƩle of the sexes”! 
     Our third quarter general WGA 
meeƟng was held on July 19th. Our 
GM spent considerable Ɵme bring-
ing those in aƩendance up-to-date 
on the “state of the club”. New 
carts hopefully will arrive early next 
year and  more efficient course 
markings will be addressed...red 
stakes, etc. Membership continues to 
grow and we have added new per-
sonnel in the kitchen since the start 
of the season. I would classify  
the report as a “thumbs up”. 
     Our current membership 
as of August 1st is 37. While        
we have almost 40 members, we 
would like to see many more of you 
coming  out to play on our playdays—
Wednesdays, Fridays & Saturdays. 
     Looking ahead, it was decided to 
organize a day similar to the Women’s 
Golf Day we had in June which was 



AUGUST 
3, 5 & 6 

STABLEFORD: NET BOGIE= 1 PT., NET PAR = 2 PTS., NET BIRDIE = 3 PTS.,  
NET EAGLE= 4 PTS, NET DOUBLE EAGLE= 5 PTS. 

AUGUST 
10, 12 & 13 

EVEN HOLES: TAKE THE TOTAL OF THE NET SCORES ON ALL EVEN 
NUMBERED HOLES 

AUGUST 
17 & 19 
AUGUST  20 

LOW NET: GROSS SCORE MINUS HANDICAP 

 MARS/VENUS TOURNAMENT (have you signed up yet?!!) 

AUGUST 
24.26 & 27 

ODD HOLES: TAKE THE TOTAL OF THE NET SCORES ON ALL ODD 
NUMBERED HOLES 

AUGUST 31 MOST ONE PUTTS 

The following players had a least one birdie and/or one chip-in in June (not necessarily 
 on their designated day): 

JINA AUGER TIE: JINA AUGER 
KATHLEEN SULLINS 

KATHLEEN SULLINS  KATHLEENSULLINS 

MARION NOJEK MARION NOJEK 

JULY 6, 8 & 9     GAME: STABLEFORD 

SHIRLEY ROBERTSON 
TIE:DEB YARBROUGH 

SHIRLEY ROBERTSON 

SHERI CAPRIO 
3 WAY TIE 

JONI STOY, SUE BALL, 
KATHLEEN SULLINS 

INSUFFICIENT        OF  PLAYERS 

SHERI CAPRIO KATHLEEN SULLINS 

TIE: JONI STOY 
SHERI CAPRIO 

TIE: SHERI CAPRIO 
KATHLEEN SULLINS 

JULY 1 & 2     GAME: FLAG DAY 

JINA AUGER JINA AUGER 

JINA AUGER JINA AUGER 

INSUFFICIENT        OF  PLAYERS 

JULY 13, 15 & 16   BEST 9: FRONT OR BACK 

JULY 20, 22 & 23     GAME: LOW NET 

TIE: DONNA MOORE 
  SUE BALL SUE BALL 

JINA AUGER KATHLEEN SULLINS 

MARCIA WILKINS KATHLEEN SULLINS 

JULY 27, 29 & 30   PAR 4’s 

The first Ɵme you ever score below 100, 90, 80 or 70 is 
considered a “broke” round...you broke 100 or 90, etc. 
Such an accomplishment is recognized...must occur on a 
regular playday. 

 Don’t forget to let us know if you 
have a “broke” round! 
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another player’s line and using 
the puƩer head to mark the ball 
and at the same Ɵme seƫng the 
distance to place the ball and the 
marker. Skipping steps such as 
noted above, is awkward and can 
result in clumsy handling of the 
puƩer and fumbling the ball. In 
addiƟon, an important compo-
nent to moving the spot of the 
ball is omiƩed. This same compo-
nent is  frequently omiƩed even 
when the marker is already 
down...too many golfers fail to 
use a fixed object from off the 
green to line up the puƩer head 
when moving the marker. With-
out that fixed object (such as a 
tree or post) to re-set the angle of 
the puƩer head, the ball could be 

 There is always a 
 wealth of material 
 to choose from in 
 wriƟng this column 
 each month. The 

        challenge is to 
choose topics which are relevant to 
our members...that includes review 
for established golfers and instrucƟon 
for players new to the game. 
     To begin this discussion, the topic 
is instrucƟonal for both the seasoned 
golfer and the newcomer...moving a 
ball marker on the green which inter-
feres with the line of another player’s 
puƩ. 
     It is not uncommon to see players 
try to skip a step. In other words, see-
ing a ball on the green which has yet 
to be marked, recognizing it will be in 

JULY’s  9 &    WAS SO NEAT, 

 THAT IT’s TIME FOR AN AUGUST REPEAT! 

      This is a women's 9 hole (or 2 hour class ...whatever comes first). On course topics 
will be course management, trouble shots, green reading.  AŌer play ON THE COURSE, 
there will be a 30 minute review in the clubhouse with a glass of wine and appeƟzers. 
¨ Must be signed up for the on course acƟvity to be part of the Wine and AppeƟzers. 
¨ Must be over 21 years of age. 

 Instructor: Bill Wening 
Cost: $75 per student 

 Limited class size to 4 students: sign up now directly on the link below:  

replaced in the wrong place and that 
would consƟtute a general penalty of 
two strokes. Therefore, including the 
step of aligning the clubhead with a 
staƟonary object OFF the green is a 
required step in the process of mov-
ing the marker out of the way of an-
other’s puƩ line. 
     The previous discussion addressed 
moving a marker already placed on 
the green, but there are a number of 
important issues that are simply    
related to  marking your ball, period. 
The recommended procedure for 
marking a ball on the green is to mark 
it directly behind the ball. (To place 
the marker anywhere else, such as in 
front or to the side, to designate 
where the ball was, even though this  
is legal is not  recommended.   

      https://lakewindcrestgolfclub.wufoo.com/forms/z32cgr50acbuyq/

https://lakewindcrestgolfclub.wufoo.com/forms/z32cgr50acbuyq/


CONTINUED 

                                       Marking in front  
                                       of the ball may   
                                       alter the green in                    
                                       some way and is  
                                            discouraged. When  
                                       a player chooses 
to puƩ her golf ball with the ball marker 
still in her line and hits the marker, the 
deflected golf ball must be played from 
where it ends up on the puƫng surface.  
If the ball being marked is accidentally 
moved no penalty is assessed. To move a 
marker, it should be placed one or 
more full clubhead lengths to one side. 
     Take note, however, if a player drops 

her marker on the golf ball and 
moves it, the penalty is one stroke 
(all the more reason not to skip 
steps). However, there is no penalty if 
a marker is knocked away acci-
dentally by such forces as the wind, 
an opponent or even an animal. The 
player that marks her ball and then 
fumbles it as she tries to pick it up 
suffers no penalty. But the player 
that even by accident kicks her ball 
when making a movement to liŌ it 
is penalized, since under the rules 
this was not caused by an aƩempt 
to liŌ the ball. 

 It is a one-stroke penalty to mark a 
ball by placing the marker more 
than an inch behind the ball. Final-
ly, If a player fails to employ a 
marker and instead decides to use a 
certain blemish or distinguishable 
spot on the green as a reference 
point, then a one-stroke penalty is 
the result of such acƟon. Players 
may elect to use the toe of one of 
their own golf clubs or other ob-
jects as a marker without penalty. 
Who would have thought there 
would be so many rules about a 
marker on the green! 

                                                                                      Below is the latest informaƟon available on club standings in our  
                                                                             division. However, it is necessary to note that Augusta Pines has completed  
                                                                                                four matches, while all of the other clubs in Division Two (including us} 
have only completed three of the four. The best way to compare our performance is to look at the performance of the   
other clubs who have completed three matches to date. 
     Our final LCC match is scheduled against Woodlands Country Club on August 5th at home and August 12th at the 
TPC. Good luck to all who have stepped up to represent Lake Windcrest in this very challenging final match.  



       Recently, for the first Ɵme, our club parƟcipated in a high profile corporate event 
as an individual enƟty apart from the former Golf Trails “conglomerate”. With the 
goal of “geƫng our club name out there”, four ladies stepped up to represent Lake 
Windcrest in The Pro/Lady annual tournament. This year the event was held at The 
Clubs of Kingwood on July 10-12th. Each team was composed of four women (A, B 
C & D level players)  and a pro.  With the blessings of our GM Troy Muller who pro-
vided the team shirts for the two days, our Pro, BreƩ Williams, joined the ladies to 
complete our team. 
     As luck would have it, our team was to play the more difficult of the two courses 
scheduled on day 1. Not only did we draw the more difficult course, we started on 
the #1 handicapped hole (with an island green) to start the compeƟƟon. BreƩ  

set the tone with a fantasƟc drive on our first hole. From that 
point on, we faced the compeƟƟon with enthusiasm and  
opƟmism. Not only did we “get our name out there”, our 
team was in contenƟon! We placed 8th out of 28 teams. The 
usual “rule of thumb” for tournament payouts is 30% which 
would have been 9 teams. In this case, it happened that the 

top seven teams received prizes. However, even though we 
placed 8th and barely missed the money, we earned some well deserved bragging 
rights and definitely put THE LAKE WINDCREST GOLF CLUB on the Pro/Lady map. 

Pictured left to right: Donna Moore, Deb Yarbrough, Brett Williams, Sue Ball, Joni Stoy  

     Brett nails his drive! 








